St Vincent's Catholic Primary **School Newsletter**

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\not\sim}$ ☆ $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$



To love and serve as Jesus shows us

Friday 18th January 2019

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE

Week ending: 11/01/19

| Year Group | Attendance |
|------------|------------|
| Reception | 100% |
| Year 1 | 94.2% |
| Year 2 | 92.7% |
| Year 3 | 95.4% |
| Year 4M | 95% |
| Year 4W | 100% |
| Year 5 | 90.9% |
| Year 6 | 97.1% |

Congratulations to classes 4W and Reception who had the best attendance in the school.

POPIL OF THE WEEK

Well done to this week's super stars!



| Reception | Isabelle H | |
|---------------------------|-----------------------|--|
| Year 1 | Louie P | |
| Year 2 | Ava-Rose G & Lewis D | |
| Year 3 | Mia-Rose P & Sharna M | |
| Year 4M | Lexie J & Noah H | |
| Year 4W Lucy H & Liam O'H | | |
| Year 5 | Max W & Abigail K | |
| Year 6 | Sam B & Jamie H | |
| L | | |

OUT OF SCHOOL ACHIEVEMENTS

Congratulations:

Aimee M passed stage 1 swimming at the weekend.

Ruby D took a leading role in Panto this year "Oh yes she did!" and performed brilliantly. A star in the making!





HOUSE POINTS RUNNING TOTALS

| Matthew | Mark | Luke | John |
|---------|------|------|------|
| 564 | 415 | 564 | 566 |

DATES FOR THE DIARY

| Monday 21st | |
|----------------|--|
| Tuesday 22nd | |
| Wednesday 23rd | Pantomime |
| Thursday 24th | |
| Friday 25th | Celebration Assembly—9am (All welcome) |
| Saturday 26th | Choir at Peace Proms |

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS START FROM MONDAY 21ST JANUARY (except Knitting and Girls' Football which will start the following week)

Website: www.stvincentsprimary.org

Twitter: @stvincentsrcp

For your information...

PARKING PATROL

Our newly appointed Junior
Safety Officers were out and
about this week with our
local PCSO reminding
parents about the safest
places to park. We are
pleased to report that there
has been a vast
improvement on previous



patrols. Thank you for your continued support.

MOBILE PHONES

Attached to this newsletter is a copy of our school Mobile Phone policy which provides guidance to parents and children with regards to bringing phones into school. Please be reminded that mobile phones should only be brought into school if absolutely necessary, and at your own risk. We are asking that parents carefully consider whether their child does need to bring a phone to school, and then update the permission slip attached to the policy if a phone in school is deemed necessary.

NUT FREE ZONE!

A reminder to all parents that children should not bring nuts, or foods containing nuts into school as there are children in our school who have a nut allergy.



PEACE PROMS 26TH JANUARY

We are almost ready for the big performance at the Echo Arena. A letter has been sent out detailing final arrangements. The choir will be required to wear a plain white top (no logos), dark coloured trousers/skirt and plain dark comfortable footwear. We have received an email to say that our choir will be seated in Block 10 You may wish to bear this in mind if purchasing tickets.

PANTOMIME – 23RD JANUARY

This year we have arranged for a theatre company to come in to school and give a performance of 'Sleeping Beauty'

If you haven't already done so please could you log into your Parent Pay account and pay £4.50 to cover the cost of this performance. Thank you.

Future dates for your diary....

Please be aware that, whilst every effort will be made to keep to dates set, at times it may be necessary to change a date so please check the newsletter which will keep you informed of any necessary changes. Thank you.

21st January: clubs start for the next 8 weeks (unless otherwise informed or arranged)

23rd January: Pantomime (in school)

26th January: Choir, Peace Proms, Echo Arena 29th January: Y2 'Invite a Loved One to Lunch' Friday 1st February: Year 1 Rejoice Assembly

4th February: Water Safety Assemblies 6th February: Safer Internet Day

7th February: Rosary

8th February: Y6 Transition Bike Right Course

12th February: Year 4 Sacramental Programme, Session 4, St

Joseph's Church, 6.30pm

15th February: School closes for Half Term 25th February: School re-opens

ALLOTMENT AREA

Having secured some funding to improve provision for outdoor learning and health education, work has started to improve and develop our allotment area on the field. Once complete the area will provide opportunities for gardening, outdoor learning and an outdoor prayer space, using design ideas from the School Council...

